

Harmony Explosion! Severe Weather Policy

Harmony Explosion administrators are mindful of the safety of travelers driving to and from the event, particularly for the students, teachers, parents and volunteers from out of town.

All participants are encouraged to use good judgment when deciding to travel safely to Harmony Explosion. Safety comes first.

Unfortunately, the threat of severe weather may cause the cancellation of Harmony Explosion.

If deteriorating weather conditions are pending, the safety of all participants must take priority over any performances at Harmony Explosion.

When the Harmony Explosion event is in doubt, the Director of Harmony Explosion will communicate a “Go No-Go” decision (by phone, e-mail, social media, etc.) at 7pm on the day before the scheduled event.

Procedure:

The Director of Harmony Explosion and a team of selected advisors and Chapter Board Members will monitor the local weather newscasts from 12pm to 7pm on the day before Harmony Explosion.

This team will determine a consensus, based on the weather forecasts from the local meteorologists, regarding threat of ice, snow, sleet, freezing rain or other hazardous weather conditions.

The team will advise the Director of Harmony Explosion regarding the decision to proceed as planned, or to cancel the event.

The Director of Harmony Explosion will communicate a “Go No-Go” decision (by phone, e-mail, social media, etc.) at 7pm on the day before the scheduled event.

Conditions unrelated to weather may also cause the cancellation of Harmony Explosion. The Director of Harmony Explosion will follow the same procedure regarding a decision to proceed or cancel the event, in cases unrelated to weather.

Contact List:

- All Schools on the Harmony Explosion e-Mail List
- Site Administrators and Staff
- Site Tech Crew
- Lunch Caterer
- Security Guard
- Guest Quartets
- BHS Dignitaries
- BHS Volunteers
- SAI Volunteers
- Parent Volunteers
- Social Media and Website